STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY EDYTHE K. RICHMOND COMMUNITY BUILDING July 8, 2008

Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority at 4.00 p.m. Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Tom Reynolds, Beth Sullivan, Jean Cahill, James Dodd, Alex Bazydlo, Diana Shugrue.

The minutes for June 10, 2008 meeting were read and a motion by Beth Sullivan to accept them as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Treasurer's Report

Tom Reynolds presented the treasurer's report, a motion by Jim Dodd to accept the report as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Old Business

Small PHA meeting

Alex Bazydlo stated there was nothing further to discuss.

Change 2 course

Alex Bazydlo stated there are a few changes to be implemented regarding income and assets.

ConnNahro Convention

Alex Bazydlo said that he has not received the convention agenda and was not concerned about attending since much of the focus at the convention concerns Section 8 housing and is not applicable to small public housing authorities.

Tenant Commissioner Report

Jean Cahill thanked the board for the monies for the Fourth of July picnic. About twenty-five tenants were in attendance. She went on to thank the staff for their help in making the picnic a pleasant affair. Jean Cahill told the board that the tenants held a surprise party for Scott our mailman in celebration of his upcoming nuptials (which were the weekend of July fourth).

New Business

Waiting list advertising

Alex Bazydlo said the housing authority will place ads stating that the site is accepting applications in the Westerly Sun, Norwich Bulletin and The Day. He stated that no ads will be placed in the city papers since those ads did not produce any response.

Vacancy Report

No vacant units.

Correspondence

No correspondence.

A motion was made by Beth Sullivan to adjourn at 4.25 p.m. seconded and the meeting adjourned at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Diana Shugrue Recording Secretary